TEWIN MEMORIAL HALL 
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
Minutes of Meeting held Wednesday, 18th January 2023
7.30 pm in the Kimberley Room
Present
Keith St Pier (Vice Chairman)
 Geoff Whitbourn, Todd Canton
1.
Apologies

DL , LC, JL, PF
2. 
Minutes of Previous Meeting

Minutes of the Meeting held on 16th November 2022 (after some typo corrections) were accepted as a true record. 
3. 
Group Reports

Under Fives, Brownies and Rainbows


Under Fives are running a trial involving extra hours. No change to rent during trial. Any change to be discussed as part of an expected review of rates later this year.


Parish Council
    
Nothing to report.

Friends of Tewin

Senior Citizen’s Lunch 15th February.

THACS


Nothing to report.

Screen on the Green

“The Sting” shown on 16th January. Next film is “The Duke” (2020). GW to get DVD and licence. JL to update web page.
4. 
Sub Committee Reports 
    
Fabric

Minor maintenance.

Health and Safety

Nothing to report.

Decorating

The remains of various wedding ornaments stuck to the walls in the main hall have been cleaned off.

Fund Raising and Publicity

Jumble Sale meeting 26th January. Note produced about factors relating to sale and ultimate disposal of electrical goods. Is it  practical to ask for a donation to cover PAT testing when electrical goods donated.

Insurance
   
Nothing to report.

Terms and Conditions
   
Nothing to report.
5.
Treasurer’s Report

The meeting accepted the report of the treasurer.
6. 
Supporters Club





January

1st Prize (£49): Audrey Walters, School Lane

2nd Prize (£29): Alfie Morrisroe, Orchard Road

3rd Prize (£10): Richard stevens, Desborough Drive

3rd Prize (£10): Peter Bove, Orchard Road
7. 
Rentals

CDA Digital Inclusion sessions to be held at hall. Normal hire fee charged. Initially these will be run in the Kimberley Room at the same time that Over 50s are in the main hall. This will be changed if there is any disruption to the running of the Over 50s.

A Polish family group had a party at the hall earlier in 2022 and we allowed them to hire the hall for New Years Eve 2022. No problems ensued and they have enquired about booking the hall for New Year Eve 2023.
8.
Asset Register, Time Line and Archive

The school have borrowed our bbq and gazebos in the past, but they are now buying their own. They will probably still borrow traffic cones.
9.
Any Other Business

A wedding reception planned for August this year has been called off, and they have asked for their deposit back. At the committee’s discretion, it was decided to waive the normal rule about not refunding deposits, but to deduct a small administration charge.

It was decided that it would be useful if the hall used its storage to hold a wheelchair which would be available for parishioners to borrow for a donation. TC to investigate.

10. Date of Next Meeting:     
Wednesday   15th February 2023, at 7.30 pm.

